# INSIDE IVANHOE

Ivanhoe Primary School Newsletter

Issue 37 - 23rd NOVEMBER 2017

www.ivanhoeps.vic.edu.au ivanhoe.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au T: (03) 9499 1880 | F: (03) 9499 6784 OSHC: (03)9499 5226

Dear IPS Community,

### Twilight School Fair wrap up





Our Values Confidence, Independence , Persistence, Resilience, Respect



The 2017 Twilight School Fair was a tremendous success. Despite the deluge of water from a torrential downpour that seemed like it would never end parents and families crammed a little closer under the marques, packed the hall and continued to enjoy

themselves. Many of the students enjoyed the humid conditions and played out in the rain having lots of fun despite the rides having to be closed for safety reasons. The band(s) played on. When the rain began, reminiscent of Woodstock, the music teachers and helpers turned the concert inward and the planned outside concert was suddenly in the hall.

The previous Friday afternoon saw students helping set up for the big day. Tracey, Cat and their team managed the logistics determined that all furniture be marked so they could be returned to the correct classrooms for the start of the week. This activity continued on in to the night as stalls were erected, and rides were brought in. Early Saturday morning was, once again, a hive of activity to get ready for the 2pm opening. The Twilight Fair was kicked off by the student bands and accompanying dancers who were all simply terrific. A credit to our IPS music program. All the stalls were successful with the Caravan of Curry and the Haunted House proving highlights. Lots of different types of food were on offer from the local community and the IPS cake stall had sold out completely by the end of the day. Everywhere you looked people were laughing and chatting and enjoying themselves. At the end of the evening some stayed back very late to start putting things to rights. On Sunday a small but dedicated crew returned to clean the oval, the hall, empty the bins and clean the canteen etc.

Monday morning arrived, and the school was back to normal except for moving furniture back to classrooms – thank you to our Year 5 and 6s.

On behalf of the school my heartfelt thanks to Tracey Cox (School Council President), members of School Council along with the PFA, Class Reps, Supporters and everyone else who made the 2017 Twilight School Fair happen.







The Twilight Fair is undoubtedly the biggest of our school fundraisers but at the end of the day its really about the IPS Community having the opportunity to get together and have fun.

When the rain pelted down and it looked like we would be rained out hardly anyone went home! It was clearly more about the community enjoying themselves and sticking it out. For me that's what marked the day as a tremendous success.

#### Traffic

Please remind your children of the dangers of traffic around the school particular at drop off and pick up. NO riding off bikes in Ailsa Grove or Lowe Street as it is just too congested. Students being picked up must remain inside the school fence as we do not always know who the person is that is picking up your child.

This morning students were seen crossing Livingston Street on the bend directly opposite the smaller Coles carpark by a concerned parent. The parent called out to them to use the crossing but this instruction was not headed. This is the same place where one of our younger students was hit by a car earlier in the year resulting in broken bones and immobilization for several months. He was lucky. Children are never too old to be cautioned on road safety. Please talk with your child about road safe behaviours.

#### **Sunsmart**

Please remember: all students must wear a wide brimmed hat in Term 4. The 'No Hat No Play' rule applies this term. Please ensure your child not only has the required hat each day but their name is written clearly on the hat. Baseball type caps are not acceptable. Your assistance in ensuring your child has the correct type of hat is appreciated.

#### **IPS Vision Statement**

Ivanhoe Primary School encourages the development of the whole student. Our aim is to support learners in becoming curious, reflective and critical in their thinking as global citizens.

Thank you Mark Kent Principal

#### Values:

Confidence, Independence, Persistence, Resilience, Respect

#### CHILD SAFETY: Protecting children from abuse is our responsibility.

Ivanhoe Primary is committed to safety and wellbeing of all children and young people. This will be the primary focus of our care and decision-making.

Ivanhoe Primary has zero tolerance for child abuse.

Ivanhoe Primary is committed to providing a child safe environment where children and young people are safe and feel safe, and their voices are heard about decisions that affect their lives. Particular attention will be paid to the cultural safety of Aboriginal children and children from culturally and/or linguistically diverse backgrounds, as well as the safety of children with a disability.

Every person involved in Ivanhoe Primary has a responsibility to understand the important and specific role he/she plays individually and collectively to ensure that the wellbeing and safety of all children and young people is at the forefront of all they do and every decision they make.

## Music Events Term 4

#### **Music Events Term 4**

#### **Coming Attractions**

#### I.P.S. Twilight Fair & Music Festival

Many thanks to the bands and artists who performed at the fair. They all performed *pro bono*. The grade five and six bands were fabulous – given that hadn't been able to have a sound check due to wet weather all week.

Sadly, due to the weather the **Parent All Stars Party Band** could not perform. However, we are giving a special performance this **Sunday at 4pm** at the **West Ivanhoe Cricket Club** at the end of Green Street. It should be a lovely community event. Hope to see a good turn-out.

If you get a chance to see any of the acts out in public please support them. Joe Camilleri, Atlanta Coogan and the Black Sorrows

VooDoo Triple Sifted Anna Cordell

The Society

#### **Strings Night**

Thursday December 14<sup>th</sup>
7pm – 9pm
Featuring: I.P.S. Orchestra
Grade Two Strings
Grade Three Corelli Strings
Viva Strings

Monday 27<sup>th</sup> November 7PM- 7.30 PM Multi-Purpose Room A Short performance by the Viva strings will proceed the meeting.

#### **Grade 2 Strings 2018 Information Night**

#### **Wellbeing Week**

Year **Ones and Twos** will be having a cameo performance in week nine at the school assembly to introduce Wellbeing Week.

#### **Choir**

The Choir will be finishing for the year with a lovely concert at **Blue Cross Aged Care Centre** on **Thursday December the 7**<sup>th</sup>. I will be sending a permission note home in the next few weeks. **Graduation** 

There will be a wonderful performance by our sensational year sixes at their Graduation Ceremony. The students prepare a song which is accompanied by a student band. It is the perfect farewell.

Yours in Music, Marie Morrow

#### **Music 2018**

Is your child interested in playing the double bass? The Double Bass is a very versatile instrument used across many genres of music from the classical symphony orchestra to rock and jazz.

Next year one position is available for a student to begin bass lessons.

Meet Bass teacher Shelley Hogan at the Strings Information session for parents on Monday 27<sup>th</sup> Nov 7-7:30pm in the MPR.

SUMMER STRINGS CONCERT December 14th 7-9pm in School Hall

Come and see our IPS string groups in action.

All welcome

## **CHESS TOURNAMENT 15/11/17**

Congratulations to Aston, Jacob, Jude, Liam, Louis and Orlan for making it to the Junior Primary Chess State Final at Alphington PS on Tuesday 21 Nov.

Ivanhoe PS came equal eighth out of 22 schools.

Well done!



# FAIR NEWS

Thank you to everyone who has helped make this year's Twilight Fair the amazing day it was. The day started out spectacularly –the weather was amazing, we had some wonderful help setting up, and we were all set for an incredible day. We did have that incredible day – and even after the storm set in and the oval was flooded – everyone stayed upbeat and hung around! Thank you!

A special thank you needs to go to Tracey Cox. Without Tracey, the 2017 Twilight Fair would never have happened. With me being new to the school, I hadn't had the experience of organising a Fair before. Now that I have been a part of the Fair Committee, and worked alongside Tracey, I am flabbergasted at the amount of work she has had to do – single-handedly.

Tracey has taken it all on. She has had a hand in organising everything – from rides, to sponsors, to dealings with councils, to ensuring all stalls have the right tables and chairs. We, the committee, have helped where we can – with collecting donations, organising stall needs, newsletters, planning maps, etc – but the bulk of it has been due to Tracey.

The Fair is almost completely run by parents. The main assistance from the school being the wonderful staff in administration, finance, music, canteen and other areas. Being involved has really shown me what a great community we have at the school. It is a shame, though, that more families aren't getting involved at a committee level. Hopefully, by the next Fair we can increase the number on the committee, and take the load off just one person.

So – if you see Tracey around school (which you will – as well as the Fair convenor, she is the School Council President, and on many other committees), please be sure to thank her for enabling the 2017 Twilight Fair to happen.

From Cat Atkinson, and the Fair Committee

## **GOLD**





#### **SILVER**





### **BRONZE**

































[THE CULLEN]













Beer.

#### **FRIENDS OF THE FAIR**

**Anytime Roofing** 

Covet & Co

Adventure Park Elliott Steele Hair **Moreland Bus** All 4 Pets **Enchanted Adventure** Morton's Shoes All Appliances Garden Mount's Pharmacy Anaconda **Energetiks** MSP Photography Andiamo Fairy Hills Ice Cream Nash family Andrew's Bookshop **Fairvfields Nature Direct** OfficeSpace Kew **Anthony Carbines** Fishi Business

Arts on Burgundy Floral Impressions Olivia Catherine Skin

Officeworks

The Froot Shop

Australian Chocolate Formal Dogs Concept Emporium Hahndorf's OPSM

Australian Laser & Skin Heide Museum of Modern Pearly Whites

**Fiesta Catering** 

Clinic Art Peter Kallinikos Plumbing

BeeBeeQ Indian Summer Beauty Premier Waste
Bonds underwear & Instabooth Pronto @ 205
clothing Ireland Florist Race Party

Pronto Wise Party

Record Wise Pronto State of State

Bread Wise Ivanhoe Aquatic & Fitness Rapid Finance
Bulleen Art & Garden Centre Rays Outdoors

Cafe Georgia Ivanhoe Bakery ReMed Natural Medicine

Cafe IvanhoeIvanhoe CakesClinicCafe SaffronIvanhoe Fish & ChipsRH SportsCaffe StradaIvanhoe FuelScholastic

Cartridge World Ivanhoe Health Store Sheraton Melbourne

Catherine Manuell DesignIvanhoe HotelSheridanCavalier BrewingIvanhoe MusicSnap FitnessCarnival of FitnessIvanhoe Plaza News & LottoSnap PrintingCoffee PlusIvanhoe Podiatry CentreSpotlight

Cold RockIvanhoe Service CentreSuzi Redman ArtCollingwood Children'sIvanhoe Veterinary ClinicTann IvanhoeFarmIvanhoe Wine ShopThe Coffee HawkerCosi DuciKelly SportsThe Foreigner

Creative Minds Learn to Swim Victoria The Greenery Garden

Creative Music Leerick for Hair Centre

Kidstuff

Degani Linda Robertson The Trainyard Café
Digital 360 Little Chair Party Hire Tony France - Magician

Distinctive Drycleaners MBA Office National Toyama

DOCASAMelbourne Finance BrokingV Team TaekwondoDyall FamilyMelbourne MuseumVictorian BBQ GrillsEaglemont DishMichelle JohannsonWiggly Bottom FarmElizabeth RedmanMassageYarra Bend Golf

Ella Bache Miles Real Estate Zucci Hair

Thank you to the Fair Committee and Assistants

Fair Coordinator - Tracey Cox

Supporter Manager - Jo Higham

Silent Auction Team - Ally Minatsis & Sonia Denisenko

Stalls - Cathryn Atkinson

Raffle - Lisa Dal Pos

**Booklet - Camille Smith** 

Electrician/Maintenance Team - Cam Harper/Steve McKay

Office Administration - Lisa Cascun, Margaret Tanner, Samantha Hemphill, Francine Stroud and helpers.

Ride Ticketing - Jo Wittig

Staff - Mark Kent - Principal, Sue Jones - Assistant Principal, Sara Davies and Natalie Costa.

Thank you to the parents who donated to stalls and art projects

Thank you to the Parent Stall Coordinators and School Staff who assisted on the day.

Tracey Cox

School Council President



Fri Nov 24, 7.30pm

**Sycamore Tree cafe** 

185 Burgundy St Heidelberg.

https://www.facebook.com/events/750460918477127??ti=ia